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Board of Selectmen Notes
October 2023 - Addendum
 
Here are some additional bits of information for October.   Sorry we
missed them on the first message!
CEMETERY COMMISSION NEWS:
Chesterfield Cemeteries are open for the month of October from 9 AM
to 6 PM.  The cemeteries will close November 1st, for the winter. 
Please be sure to remove any summer flowers before November 1st.

LAKE NEWS:
The planned improvements to water runoff drainage at the Spofford
Lake boat ramp and parking area are being delayed.  The supervising
engineering company is unable to be present next week.   The
proposed work is expected to be done in late April, once dates can be
fixed with engineers.

HOUSING SURVEY:
The Chesterfield Housing Working Group is working to define the
existing housing stock and gathering data on housing needs and
preferences for the future.  The group recently emailed (600) surveys
to Chesterfield residents and received (120) responses.  Valuable data
and insight into future housing needs were generated from the results
of this survey,  however, the respondents were skewed heavily to the
older residents of Chesterfield.  The working  group is eager to hear
input from all age and economic groups on how each would like to see
Chesterfield grow and prosper.  If you received an email link to the
survey, please consider filling it out.  The surveys are anonymous and
take only a few minutes to complete.  If you prefer a printed hard copy
of the survey to complete please contact the Town Office, or stop by
and pick one up.  This is a great opportunity to be heard and to take
part in helping chart the future of Chesterfield.

HALLOWEEN:
This year Trunk or Treat is being held at the Chesterfield School on
Sunday, October 29th from 1 to 3 pm.   It's hosted by the Friends of
Chesterfield School and will take place rain or shine! 
Chief Chickering advises that Halloween trick or treat hours on
Tuesday, October 31st are 5:30 to 7:30 pm.

BOARD OF SELECTMEN NEWS:
The Board of Selectmen are starting the process of hiring an additional
person to work in the BOS office.  This would be a full-time with



p
benefits position.  If you are interested in applying for this position,
please email Alissa Thompson at townadmin@nhchesterfield.com.

WATERSHED COMMITTEE:
The Watershed Committee will be meeting on Thursday, October 19th
at 9:30 am.


